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January 19, 2024
Dear Laveen Parents:

The Laveen School District will be implementing a change to the district calendar beginning
next school year (2024/25) that will impact our Wednesday half-day schedules.

Currently, we have 15 half days each year in which our staff receives professional
development following dismissal. We also have four half days for parent/teacher
conferences.

Next year, instead of the 15 half days in which our schools dismiss three hours early, we will
dismiss an hour and a half early every Wednesday (36 days). Half-day schedules on
parent/teacher conference days as well as the last day of school will remain unchanged.
The reason for this change is twofold.

First, early-release Wednesdays allow for more instructional time in core subject areas.
Students will follow a schedule similar to a full school day. This change will make the
calendar more consistent for families.

Second, Laveen is in the process of implementing Professional Learning Communities (PLCs)
for staff. By offering this time weekly, instead of once or twice a month, staff will receive
more quality research-based training that is conducive to developing a strong Professional
Learning Community and will ultimately improve student learning.

For more information, visit our FAQ on this topic attached.

If you have any questions regarding this change, please reply to this message.

Sincerely,

Dr. JeftSprout, Superintendent

Cheatham Elementary School - Desert Meadows School - Estrella Foothills Global Academy
Laveen Elementary School - Maurice C. Cash Elementary School - Paseo Pointe Dual Language Academy
Rogers Ranch STEM Academy - Trailside Point Performing Arts Academy - Vista del Sur Accelerated Academy



